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existing broadband facilities in exist-
ing service areas, which qualify for the 
exemptions specified in paragraphs (a) 
and (b) of this section, and to expand 
services at the broadband lending speed 
into new service areas, provided the up-
grade area and the expansion area are 
proposed as two separate service areas 
even if the upgrade and expansion 
areas are contiguous. 

(d) The applicant will be asked to re-
move areas determined to be ineligible 
from their funding request. The appli-
cation will then be evaluated on the 
basis of what remains. The applicant 
may be requested to provide additional 
information to the agency relating to 
the ineligible areas. If the applicant 
fails to respond, the application will be 
returned and the application will lose 
its place in the processing queue. 

§ 1738.104 Preliminary assessment of 
service area eligibility. 

(a) The Agency will make informa-
tion available to prospective applicants 
to allow a preliminary assessment of a 
proposed service area’s eligibility. At a 
minimum, the prospective applicant 
will be able to determine: 

(1) Whether the proposed service area 
is located in a rural area; 

(2) Whether the proposed service area 
overlaps with any part of a borrower’s 
or grantee’s service area; and 

(3) Whether the proposed service area 
overlaps with any part of a proposed 
service area in a pending application 
for a loan. 

(b) A preliminary assessment of serv-
ice area eligibility does not account for 
all eligibility factors, and the situation 
within a proposed service area may 
change between the preliminary assess-
ment and application submission. A 
preliminary assessment indicating that 
a proposed service area may be eligible 
does not guarantee that the area will 
remain eligible at the time of applica-
tion. 

§§ 1738.105–1738.150 [Reserved] 

Subpart D—Direct Loan Terms 

§ 1738.151 General. 
(a) Direct loans shall be in the form 

of a cost-of-money loan, a 4-percent 
loan, or a combination of the two. 

(b) The amount of funds available for 
each type of loan, as well as maximum 
and minimum loan amounts, will be 
published in the FEDERAL REGISTER. 

(c) An applicant that provides tele-
communications or broadband service 
to at least 20 percent of the households 
in the United States is limited to a 
loan amount that is no more than 15 
percent of the funds available to the 
Broadband Loan Program for the Fed-
eral fiscal year. 

§ 1738.152 Interest rates. 

(a) Direct cost-of-money loans shall 
bear interest at a rate equal to the cost 
of borrowing to the Department of 
Treasury for obligations of comparable 
maturity. The applicable interest rate 
will be set at the time of each advance. 

(b) [Reserved] 

§ 1738.153 Loan terms and conditions. 

Terms and conditions of loans are set 
forth in a mortgage, note, and loan 
contract. Samples of the mortgage, 
note, and loan contract can be found on 
the Agency’s Web site. 

(a) Unless requested to be shorter by 
the applicant, broadband loans must be 
repaid with interest within a period 
that, rounded to the nearest whole 
year, is equal to the expected com-
posite economic life of the assets to be 
financed, as determined by the Agency 
based upon acceptable depreciation 
rates. 

(b) Loan advances are made at the re-
quest of the borrower. Principal pay-
ments for each advance are amortized 
over the remaining term of the loan 
and are due monthly. Principal pay-
ments will be deferred until one year 
after the date of the first advance of 
loan funds. Interest begins accruing 
when the advance is made and interest 
payments are due monthly, with no de-
ferral period. 

(c) Borrowers are required to carry fi-
delity bond coverage. Generally this 
amount will be 15 percent of the loan 
amount, not to exceed $5 million. The 
Agency may reduce the percentage re-
quired if it determines that the amount 
is not commensurate with the risk in-
volved. 
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